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                                  minutes 
 

 
Meeting:           Nottinghamshire Health and Wellbeing Board 
 
 
Date:                Wednesday 15 November 2023 (commencing at 2:00pm) 
 

 
Membership: 
Persons absent are marked with an ‘Ap’ (apologies given) or ‘Ab’ (where apologies 
had not been sent). Substitute members are marked with a ‘S.’ 
 
Nottinghamshire County Councillors 
 John Doddy (Chair) 
 Sinead Anderson 
Ap       Scott Carlton 

John Wilmott 
 
District and Borough Councillors 
 David Walters  - Ashfield District Council 
 Lynne Schuller   - Bassetlaw District Council 
Ap      Colin Tideswell   - Broxtowe Borough Council 
S        Richard Falvey                   -          Broxtowe Borough Council 
Ap Henry Wheeler  - Gedling Borough Council 

Angie Jackson  - Mansfield District Council 
Susan Crosby  - Newark and Sherwood District Council 
Jonathan Wheeler   - Rushcliffe Borough Council 
Caroline Ellis            – Mansfield District Council 

 
Nottinghamshire County Council Officers 
  
 
 Melanie Williams  - Corporate Director for Adult Social Care 

And Public Health 
Jonathan Gribbin  - Director for Public Health 
 
Elizabeth Winter                 -          Public Health & Commissioning Manager 

 
 
NHS Partners 

  
Dr Thilan Bartholomeuz - Mid-Nottinghamshire Place-Based 
(Vice Chair)    Partnership 
 

S        Dr Janine Elson  - NHS Nottingham and Nottinghamshire 
                                                                 Integrated Care Board  
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Other Partners 
             
Substitute Members 
Richard Falvey for Colin Tideswell 
Dr Janine Elson for Dave Briggs  
 
Officers and colleagues in attendance: 
, 
David Evans   –      Head of Health and Communities, Mansfield 
                                                   District Council     
Rhys Attwell   -       Nottinghamshire County Council  
                                                   Democratic Services Officer 
Vivienne Robbins  -       Nottinghamshire County Council  
                                                   Deputy Director for Public Health 
Bryony Adshead                -       Nottinghamshire County Council Executive Officer, 
                                                   Public Health 
Catherine O’Byrne            -        Nottinghamshire County Council, Senior Public      
           Health and Commissioning Manager   
 
1. Apologies for Absence 
Henry Wheeler  
Dave Briggs 
Stephen Shortt  
Colin Tideswell 
Sarah Collis  
Theresa Hodgkinson 
John Bennett 
Scott Carlton  
 
2. Declarations of Interests 
Cllr Richard Falvey declared a non-pecuniary interest, with this being their 
membership and previous membership in the following groups: My life’s choices co-
production group, was a member of ICS strategic co-production group, a member of 
National Voices Living experience Partner and a member of Community Services 
Co-Design Council. 
 
3. Minutes of the Last Meeting 
The minutes of the last meeting held on 13 September 2023, having been circulated 
to all Members, were taken as read and were confirmed and signed by the Chair. 
 
4. Director of Public Health Annual Report 
 
Jonathan Gribbin, Director of Public Health for Nottinghamshire County Council 
presented the Public Health Annual Report to Nottinghamshire Health and Wellbeing 
Board, focusing on the topic of Multiple Severe Disadvantage. Jonathan Gribbin also 
presented a video detailing the experience of a person who had suffered from 
multiple severe disadvantages in their life.  
 
The following was discussed:  
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a) It was noted by the Board that the topic of Multiple Severe Disadvantage was 
chosen due to those affected having the worst health outcomes in 
Nottinghamshire County.  

b) It was noted by the Board that the recommendations arising from the report 
set out the need for housing in Nottinghamshire County, to support people 
with multiple severe disadvantages. There was also discussion around the 
time periods on social housing waiting lists, and the demand for social 
housing in contrast to the supply available.  

c) There was a discussion around co-production within the services provided, 
and how they could be improved for people with multiple severe 
disadvantages. It was noted by Board members that more needed to be done 
to raise awareness around multiple severe disadvantages especially for 
frontline staff.  

d) Board members felt that the report was constructive, and a step in the right 
direction to helping people with multiple severe disadvantages but felt the 
approach was more “co-design” rather than “co-production.”  

e) Board members expressed concerns about inequalities across 
Nottinghamshire which were highlighted by the report. They wished to see 
more work done over the next few years with partnership groups to address 
those inequalities.  

f) Board members wished to see the introduction of early intervention schemes 
into people’s lives from childhood onwards, to try and mitigate the issues 
experienced by those who were suffering from multiple severe disadvantages.  

 
Resolved (2023/028): 
 
The Health and Wellbeing Board agreed: 
 

1) To receive the 2023 Director of Public Health’s Annual Report.  
 

2) To contribute towards implementing the recommendations contained within the 
2023 Report, where applicable and more specifically the following: 

a. To sponsor the development of a framework which health and care 
organisations and other public services in Nottinghamshire can use to 
implement trauma-informed care. 

b. Health and Wellbeing Board agreed to sponsor work to co-produce 
guidance for partner organisations about the use of strengths-based, 
recovery-oriented language.  

3) Agreed to support the implementation of the recommendations with partners 
other than those represented on Health and Wellbeing Board.  

 
4) Agreed to schedule a Health and Wellbeing Board workshop for Nottinghamshire 

County Council and partners to offer a response to the recommendations 
identified in the Director of Public Health’s Annual Report.  

 
 

 
5. Chair’s Report  
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Councillor John Doddy, Chair of the Nottinghamshire Health, and Wellbeing Board 
presented a report on the current local and national health and wellbeing issues and 
their implications for the Joint Health and Wellbeing Strategy. The following points 
were discussed: 
 

a) The Board members noted the UK Government’s legislative plans to create a 
“smokefree generation.” Board members noted the harmful effects smoking 
can have on people’s health, and how it is the UK’s most preventable killer.  

b) Board members noted that the topic of a “smokefree generation” and the 
intended legislation will be added to future Health and Wellbeing Board 
meetings as a topic of interest. 

 
Resolved (2023/029): 
 
The Board agreed:  
 

1) That the Chair responds to the smokefree generation consultation on behalf of 
the Health and Wellbeing Board.  

 
2) That an item be added to the Health and Wellbeing Board work programme in 

2024 focussing on the local systems approach to smoking and tobacco.  

 
6. Work Programme  

 
This item was deferred until the next meeting.  
 
There being no further business, the Chair closed the meeting at 14:41pm. 
 
Chair: 


